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New School Building
By Michael Da Costa '92

Rome wasn't built in a day, and
neither will the new Brebeuf College.
After many delays, a replacement
building for Brebeuf is one step closer
to reality. In a surprise move, the
Toronto Catholic School Board
announced recently that Brebeuf will
be housed temporarily in the old
Bathurst Heights Collegiate during the
construction of our new building at
211 Steeles Avenue East. The school
community will be moved in early
February until the new Brebeuf is ready
in September, 2003.

This move to Bathurst Heights saves
money, shortens the construction time,
and allows for Brebeuf to be properly
accommodated away from
construction noise. In fact, this is the
first time that Brebeuf students will be
housed in one building since the early
Jesuit days of the school! Bathurst
Heights, at Lawrence Avenue West
and Bathurst Street, is currently empty.
It is built for 1900 students and boasts
three gyms, a pool, a 500 seat
auditorium, and more space than we
can imagine.

While the move will be a difficult
adjustment, we are confident that our
traditions, spirit, and sense of
community will remain and return with
us to the new Brebeuf.

The plans for the new Brebeuf and
pictures of Bathurst Heights are posted
on the school's website at

Check the site for regular updates.

http://www.brebeufcollege.net

All are invited to

The Brebeuf Alumni Association, in cooperation with Brebeuf College, have
planned a special evening that will include :

5:00 PM Mass in the school gym and brief closing ceremonies

7:00 PM Open House and “Old School Pub Night”

including an auction of Brebeuf memorabilia

While there is no admission fee, donations to the building fund will be gratefully
accepted. Light food and a cash bar will be available.

If you would like to help out with this event or require further information, please
contact : Frank MacGrath '82 at 905-726-4488, or Mike
Da Costa at 416-393-5508,

Keep checking for more details.

alumni, parents, current and former staff and friends of Brebeuf

for a special celebration to mark the closing of the original Brebeuf College
building and honour 38 years of excellence in Catholic education.

Return to School - January 26th

www.brebeuf-alumni.org

fmacgrath@gtigolf.com
brebeufalumni@hotmail.com

Old School Closing Ceremony
& Pub Night - January 26th, 2001

The Alumni Association maintains a
website and email directory to help
alumni stay in contact with the
school and each other. Help us
grow the email database by
sending your email address to

The Alumni website is

Visit the new school website at

Site designed by Paul Krevs '02,
Son of staff member Rado Krevs

brebeufalumni@hotmail.com

www.brebeuf-alumni.org

www.brebeufcollege.net

Brebeuf Website

www.brebeuf-alumni.org

Architectural rendering of The New Brebeuf
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In September, 1963, Brebeuf College School opened its
doors, admitting the first 175 students into a school that
was committed to academic excellence, Catholic
values, and the development of well-rounded young
men. This past September, we welcomed our thirty-
ninth group of grade nine students. While society has
changed significantly since ‘63 and our school
responded well to these changes, I am pleased to
report that some things remain constant. Brebeuf
continues to be known for academic excellence, a
strong commitment to gospel values, and a broad
offering of sports teams, clubs and activities for students
who wish to become involved in the life of their school.
Brebeuf College has remained faithful to the vision of
the school articulated nearly 40 years ago by the Jesuit
fathers.

As a school community, we are moving into an exciting
period of growth and change. Within a few months, this
tired old building which has been our home for nearly
forty years will be demolished. For a period of eighteen
months we will re-locate to another site while our new
building is built. In September, 2003, we expect to
return to 211 Steeles Avenue East, where we will
celebrate both the fortieth anniversary of the school
and the opening of our new building. The coming year
presents two significant challenges. On the one hand,
we need to ensure that the spirit of Brebeuf, the best of
our traditions, and the quality of our programs carry on
throughout the period of transition, and carry over into
the new building. On the other hand, we must use the
new facility as an opportunity to update our curriculum,
integrate new and emerging technologies into all our
programs, and to align the educational experience we
offer to our students with real-world applications and
expectations.

Brebeuf has always been known not just as a school,
but as a centre for academic excellence. It is our hope
that our alumni will play an active role in assisting the
school to continue this tradition. The new building will
allow us to offer many new and exciting programs, and
some of the fundraising goals being discussed by the
alumni will be critical to ensure that the new facility is
fully and properly equipped. While financial support is
appreciated, the expertise of our alumni is an even
more valuable resource. Our graduates are remarkably
accomplished in a variety of fields, and it is time for us
to draw upon your experience and expertise as we
make our plans for the future.

Brebeuf is on the move, growing and changing in order
to stay competitive and responsible in delivering a
quality, Catholic education. The closing ceremony and
reunion on Saturday, January 26, 2002, will provide all of
the members of our community with an opportunity to
gather together to celebrate the past, the present and
the future of Brebeuf College. I look forward to seeing
you there. Mike Pautler ‘76

Principal’s Message

Developing the Mind
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Pautler Appointed
Principal

By Frank MacGrath ‘82

Mike Pautler, Brebeuf class of '76, was appointed as the
seventh principal of Brebeuf in February, 2001, twenty
five years after graduating high school. Mike is the first
graduate of Brebeuf to serve as principal and has
returned to his alma mater to oversee the construction
of the new Brebeuf campus.

Mike's appointment as Principal marks his third "tour of
duty" at 211 Steeles Avenue East. Upon graduation in
1976 Mike attended the University of Toronto, graduating
with a degree in English and History and a Bachelor of
Education. Mike joined the Brebeuf faculty in
September, 1980 teaching English for six years before
moving on. He was the head of the English Department
at Dante Alighieri Academy and then headed up the
programme for deaf and hard of hearing students at
Mother Teresa C.S.S. After serving as vice principal at
Cardinal Newman, Mike was appointed as principal of
Chaminade College in 1995.

In 1997, he became the founding principal of Marshall
McLuhan Catholic Secondary School, where he
oversaw the construction of a brand new school facility;
an experience that will certainly be of value as he leads
Brebeuf through the most physically significant
transformation in its history.

During his short tenure as Principal, Mike has established
very strong ties with the Alumni Association and all of the
Brebeuf community. Welcome home, Mike!

Hollie Doyle
Retirement

by Brian O’Neil ‘92

When the Doyle family left Pickering for the nation's capital in
the summer of 1992, Statistics Canada must surely have
noted a jump in the quality of teaching in the Ottawa area.
Mr. Hollie Doyle's physical departure was a great loss for the
Brebeuf community, but we benefited from knowing that it was
with us that his heart remained.

A warm group of friends, family, colleagues and former
students gathered at Brebeuf in May to celebrate the
retirement of Mr. Doyle. Former vice principals, Mr. Gazeley
and Mr. Clattenburg and former students, Michael DaCosta
and Brian O'Neil spoke on the occasion. Mr. Doyle was
universally praised for his integrity, dedication and the quality
of his teaching but was not immune from a healthy bit of
roasting. His left-leaning politics and propensity to cross-dress
at Halloween were humourously brought into question.
The night would not have been a success without the help of
Mr. Doyle's wife Leslie and their children Kevin, Christine, Mike,
Robin and Alex. The Doyle clan surreptitiously lured the
unknowing Mr. Doyle to the school where his well-wishers had
gathered for the surprise event.
Best of Luck Hollie!

In Memoriam
Mrs. Adams, Mother of Paul Adams '71

Mrs. Di Sera, Mother of Bryon Di Sera '81
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Memories of Brebeuf

By Patrick Ma ‘00

I didn't think that I would miss those $1 beef patties, but I
do. I didn't think that I would miss the hot porta-pak, the
"cozy" library, and the crowded caf, but I do. I miss it all.

Brebeuf was a home, a place to relax, and most of all,
a place where I could be myself. It's difficult to pinpoint
what exactly I miss most - simply because Brebeuf
offered me such a vast array of opportunites and
experiences. Looking back now, I can't help but laugh
at all those early Saturday morning debates. Watching
our team slowly get better, and ultimately place among
the top echelon of teams was such a satisfying process.
Children of Eden imprints heavily on my mind as well.

At Brebeuf, things were built from the ground up. I
always felt very proud to be part of a project and watch
it grow. Memories like being part of the Pitband, or
competing for the Debating Club, are experiences that
have shaped me as a person. Attending Brebeuf wasn't
a fairy tale though - while there were triumphs, there
were also some mistakes that were made. Perhaps it is
the fact that I was given so many second chances
though, that I value Brebeuf even more. From rowdy
Student Council elections, to scrutiny over Student
Council events, I can honestly say that some decisions
were made in bad judgement. What makes Brebeuf so
unique however, is that we were always forgiven- always
given a chance to right the wrongs.

As we prepare for a new building, the Alumni B looks back at memories of school life at 211 Steeles.
In the following paragraphs various alumni from different eras recount their memories of Brebeuf.

By Patrick Galligan '81 and Andrew Munro '82

For many of us who were in the Concert Band in the
seventies, the trip to Europe in 1978 was a highlight.

It began March 16th, when 72 students under the
musical direction of John Volpe boarded a flight from
Toronto to Upon arriving, we loaded the
instruments, luggage and ourselves into two Mercedes
buses and headed for Weggis, a picturesque town on
the shores of Lake Lucerne.

For the next four days we gave concerts in parks,
shopping malls and casinos in both Weggis and
Lucerne. We also enjoyed much of the local charm and
hospitality, as only 72 high school boys can.

After our stay in Weggis, we boarded an overnight train
bound for Northern Italy via the Alps. In the middle of the
night, we were stopped at the Italian border and
machine gun toting police boarded the train. Italian
authorities were on high alert after the recent
kidnapping of Aldo Moro, an Italian Cabinet Minister
who was later assassinated by the Red Brigade, a
terrorist group. The border police removed our
instruments and searched them before allowing the
train to continue into Italy. Eventually, we arrived in
Florence where we stayed for a few days playing
concerts and sight-seeing, then bused south to Assisi, an
exquisite hillside town made famous by St. Francis, the
patron saint of animals.

Our final tour stop was Rome. We gazed at the Sistine
Chapel, attended the Pope's Easter Sunday mass in St.
Peter's square (along with a few hundred thousand
others), and otherwise explored Rome's many riches
(not the least of which included liberal drinking laws).

The highlight of the trip was our performance during a
general audience for Pope Paul VI, in which the band
competed with choirs, sports teams, chapters of the
Knights of Columbus, and various other groups for the
Pope's attention. What our band lacked in talent, we
made up for with enthusiasm. When we played "Great
Themes from Great Italian Movies" (our signature piece
for this part of the tour) the Pope beamed, came right
over, and waved his hand at us in blessing after
blessing.

There is a faded, grainy picture clipped from The
Toronto Star, dated Thursday, March 30, 1978. In it we
are all posing proudly in our white tuxedo jackets and
black dress pants in St. Peter's Square on a beautiful
afternoon, and we have just played for the Pope. And
even in a newspaper clipping over 20 years old, you
can see in our faces a glow, as if in that moment in
time we had all been touched by grace.

Zurich.

Old School Pub Night, Jan. 26th



Old School Pub Night, Jan. 26th
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WOODBRIDGE

601 CHELSEA ROAD

TEL: 416-798-7722

FAX: 416-798-7606

SCARBOROUGH

85 PROGRESS AVE

TEL: 416-609-1010

FAX: 416-609-9565

Our Expert Staff is willing to provide advise for all sizes of jobs
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By Paul Royes ‘76

Can you imagine … if the walls of Brebeuf could talk ...
what might they remember ... the thoughts ... the
memories ... the events ... the impressions.

Can you imagine ... the sounds ... the sounds of
pennies shimmering across the floor of Father Trainor's
grade 9 Latin class ... the sounds of suffering and soul-
searching by the brave lads who dared to enter upon a
late night tour of a German red light district on the 1974
band trip to Europe ... the sounds of concrete cracking
as Mark Braganola attempted his daily bench press of
the east wing of the school ... the sound of Clem
Crusoe ("canoe shoes!", sometimes was heard) as he
paddled his way through the narrow hallways greeting
students on the journey ... the sound of chalk making its
journey in a completely perfect circle in Mr. Sullivan's
class ... a feat unsurpassed to this day ... the sounds of
rulers snapping against the corners of desks ... an
ancient ritual in math, Latin, and some other sacred
culture classes ... the orchestral sounds of a unified
chorus of squeaky chairs in Miss Wards Science class ...
the pitter-patter sounds of chalk bouncing off the
chalkboard, launched from back of some haunted lab
... (Miss Ward’s class) ... the sounds of joy by Miss Ward
as she is transferred to the Library to finish off her two
years less a day sentence ... the sounds of hearts
beating (no doubt our Science class punishment) in
grade 12 calculus, as anyone could be called upon, at
any moment to deliver to the class some long forgotten
sacred algorithm known only by mystics, sages, and
Darcy Hart ... the sounds of John Brown delivering our
school newspaper the "B", followed immediately by our
cheers and salutes to this magnificent feat of bravery ...
the panting sounds of 1976 alumni floor hockey team
as they picked their lungs off the floor for the last time …
the sounds of silence ... as we carried our crosses
towards a graduation victory dance ... the sounds of
TRIUMPH (Canada's loudest rock band) that signaled our
victory, at last ... the sounds of Brebeuf are not
forgotten, it will always be the house of the rising sun ...
with Mike Pautler ‘76 returning to become a source of
light upon which all may follow ... we are proud of you
Mike... the torch is now in your hands.

Can You Imagine …

Many alumni have generously responded to the call for
support of the Building Fund Campaign. Brebeuf
College and the Brebeuf Alumni Association gratefully
acknowledge the following Donors:
Fabian Pappa W. Yeung Robert Bradley
Neil Kaplan George Macri Valter Viola
Paul Vincent O. Tan Brian Didone James Conlon
John Schel Joseph Petticcione Henry Lim
Tom Rice Stephen Artymko William Dempster
Gregory Doria Michael Boruszok

Brebeuf Building Fund

Kon construction Ltd.

Joey F. Meyer, C.E.T.

10807 - 209 Street, Edmonton, Alberta T5S 1Z7

Tel: 780-455-0660

email:konmeyer@telusplanet.net



Rob Baldauf '82

Frank Levec '82

Chris Prouse '69

Larry Ryan '69

is the Practice Lead -
Relationship Management for DMR
Consulting in Calgary.

returned for the Alumni
Hockey tournament in May. Frank is
working with the Ministry of Natural
Resources in Peterborough

is the supervisor of the
Regulatory Section and Legislative
Coordinator for the PEI Department of
Agriculture.

is the General Manager
of Enbridge Home Services. Larry is
married with three children and living
in Caledon.

, who attended Brebeuf
in its first year, is a forensic psychiatrist
in Hollywood, CA. He insists that
means he does not treat dead
people!

is a retired dentist
living in Oregon. Richard was a former
Brebeuf president.

Jay Smith ‘67

Richard Snyder '67

Peter Barbetta '70

Father Don Beaudois SJ

Richard Chung '92

Paul Collins '77

Kevin Doyle '92

Father Larry Leger '82

Father Bob O'Brien '80

John Oster ‘77

Paul Royes '76

Father Winston Rye SJ
is the Vice President

and General Counsel for Cadillac
Fairview in Toronto.

, stationed at
Manresa Retreat House in Pickering,
recently returned to Brebeuf to
celebrate the First Friday Mass. Many
alumni teachers claimed to be
worried they might yet be the focus of
Father's disciplinary tactics.

and his wife
recently had their first born son, Owen
Patrick. Richard lives in Richmond Hill
and works for the Ford Credit
department.

is a lawyer with Lang
Michener in Toronto.

, son of Hollie Doyle,
former staff, married Anida Chiodo in
September. Teachers present
included Bob Lato '68 and Mark Burke.
Class of '92 guests were: Brian
O'Neil(the ever witty MC), Sandro
Morassutti, Markus Thadaney, Richard
Chung and Mike Da Costa.

is the Pastor of
Holy Martyrs of Japan Catholic Church
in Bradford.

is the Pastor of
Precious Blood Parish in Toronto.

is with Aventis Pharma
in Laval Quebec. He is married to
Catherine Main and they have three
children - Alexander, Hailey and
Andrew. John writes that his two
brothers are Brebeuf Grads: Mike'72,
married with 2 kids and living in
Ottawa, Frank '69, living in Don Mills
with one of his sons attending Brebeuf.

Is a professor of digital
media at George Brown College in
Toronto and is completing his Master

of Arts Degree in Holistic and Aethetic
Education at OISE.

, is now the
principal of St. Bonaventure's, the new
Jesuit high school in St. John's,
Newfoundland.

s to
volunteer as a chaplain at Brebeuf
and leader of Les Donnes. The
Presentation Brothers recently moved
out of the school residence to a
house in the Bayview/Cummer area.

Brother Henry Spencer FPM, although
retired from teaching, continue
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Where Are They Now?

Co-Op Program
Over 130 students are enrolled in
Brebeuf's Co-Op Programme, one of
the largest anywhere. While this
success is a testament to the
programme and the support of
Brebeuf, certain problems are
created. The main problem is finding
quality placements to meet the needs
of the students. The fields of aviation,
audio engineering, advertising, and
radio and television are especially
difficult to find.

The Brebeuf Alumni Association has
been a tremendous supporter of the
Co-Op Programme. Currently more
than 10% of students are placed at
work positions with Brebeuf Alumni.
Your support is so valuable and much
appreciated. If you have contacts in
the above mentioned work areas, we
would love hearing from you.

Rick Naccarato and Larry
Vindischman wish all members of the
Alumni Association and their families a
safe and happy Christmas season. We
look forward to working with you in the
New Year.

While many Brebeuf alumni live within
the GTA, an increasing number of
graduates now work and live outside
Canada. We welcome news about
where in the world you are living.

one of the most loyal
supporters of Brebeuf and the Alumni
Association. Tom is living in Ohio.

ality
Assurance for Coors Brewing,
company

is the Senior Manager,
Marketing and Business Development
with Abbott International in Chicago.

Fellow 1981 classmate
is the CEO of the William M.

Mercer U.S. Investment Consulting
Practice in New York.

is living in southern
California and is the owner of several
parking lot businesses.

is now living in
Texas with his family.

is managing the
Houston office of Movers International.

is living in Arizona
and managing the ticket office for the
Phoenix Symphony.

is in Washington, D.C.
finishing a work assignment with the
Hunt Corporation. John was married in
July, 2001 in Toronto to Marian Sullivan.

has relocated to
Scottsdale Arizona and is managing a
nightclub while is a
Senior Scientist with GE Medical in
Milwaukee. now resides
in Toronto after some extensive
international work and travel.

The Miller boys may be Brebeuf's most
worldly group of alumni brothers :

is in Houston, is in
Bermuda, is in Florida and

is in Zim

Dr. Tom Rice '68

Gary Hubbard

Steve Munro '81

Barry
McInerney

Tim Flanagan '81

Doug MacMillan '82

John Branigan '82

Mike Tomaszek '82

John Corso '88

Steve Sabol '88

John Sabol '83

Paul Sabol '82

Gerry '73 Tom '75
Donald '75

John Miller '81

'73

Peter Watson '73

Greg
Casey '74

Don Robertson '81

- relocated to
Chicago in 1991 where he is a V.P. at
Moore Corporation. Gary and his
family live in Lake Forest just north of
Chicago, which Gary describes as
very much like Toronto.

is the in house
counsel for Orica in Denver.

As reported in the last Alumni B,
is the Director of Qu

babwe.

is Editor at Vogue

Global Alumni



Brebeuf Donation And Update Form

I would like to:
A. Contribute to the Building Fund $1000 $500 $200 $100 Other

B. Contribute to the Alumni Association $50 $20

C. Update an address for myself or a family member

Name: Grad Year:

Mailing Address:

Home Phone: Work Phone: E-Mail:

Where Are They Now Update:

� � � � �

� �

All donations of $100 or more will be recognized on the Wall of Honour to be placed in the front entrance of the new building.
Please make your cheque payable to Tax receipts are available only for donations to the Building Fund.

Business card ad in next Alumni B Voluntary subscription to the Alumni B
Please make your cheque payable to the Brebeuf Alumni Association

TCDSB - Brebeuf College.

211 Steeles Ave East, Toronto, Ontario M2M 3Y6
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WASTE
SYSTEMS

100% CANADIAN OWNED

FOR ALL YOUR

WASTE MANAGEMENT NEEDS

COMMERCIAL - INDUSTRIAL - RESIDENTIAL

FOR FREE ESTIMATES CALL:

1-800-465-5914

(905) 475-6356

�

�

�

�

Various Container Sizes

Available

Complete Recycling

Services

Waste Audits

Transfer Stations

Alumni Golf
After a record number of second and third place finishes over the past ten years, Bryon Di Sera '81 finally captured
individual “low gross” honours at the 18 Annual Brebeuf Alumni Golf Classic at Silver Lakes in June, 2001 with a superb
round of 76. Tom Pasquale '73 took second place with a score of 79 just edging out perennial contender Malcolm Anthony
'78 who recorded an 80. Former Brebeuf staff member Bill Kennedy took low net honours with a 59 proving that all those
practice rounds at Emerald Hills (where Bill is a course marshall) are paying off.

The team of Jason Baycroft, Matt Dale, Tom Horsley and Ed Nadalini from 1992 took home the team prize while 1985
continued its stranglehold on the “year with the most alumni attending without winning anything” category! The class of '75
was also well represented with a number of alumni attending including Bryan Black, Pat Ryan, Robert Tonelli (who won the
putting contest), Larry Lancefield, Brian Didone and Mike Nestor. Please mark Tuesday, June 25 , 2002 on your calendar for
the next alumni golf tournament.

th

th

Alumni Floor Hockey
Alumni Floor Hockey returns in the spring of 2002. Brebeuf’s temporary home at Bathurst Heights has two gymnasiums
allowing the tournament to be run in one day, likely a Saturday. Alumni interested in participating should contact Peter
Gillespie '85 at or 416-250-7750 ext 291.peter.gillespie@freedom55financial.com



Alumni Notes
The Brebeuf Alumni Association
gratefully acknowledges the support
of all advertisers and we encourage
you to support these businesses.

�

�

�

Career Day : The Brebeuf Guidance
Department is planning a Career Day
in the spring of 2002. Alumni who are
interested in participating as a
speaker are invited to contact John
Murphy '81at 416-393-5508,

Grade 9 Registration : any alumni
with family members interested in
attending Brebeuf beginning
September, 2002 should contact Bob
Lato at 416-393-5508

2002 marks these milestone
anniversary years : 1967 (35 ), 1972
(30 ), 1977 (25 ), 1982 (20 ), 1987
(15 ), 1992 (10 ) and 1997 (5 ).

If you would like to hold a special
anniversary alumni event for your year,
please contact Mike Da Costa '92

th

th th th

th th th

john.murphy@tcdsb.org

brebeufalumni@hotmail.com

HORNHILL
BUILDING CENTRET

EQUIPMENT / BUILDING MATERIALS / HARDWARE

905-889-4176
RENTAL / SALES / SERVICE

361 JOHN ST., THORNHILL, ONTARIO

Ice Hockey Update
By Bryon Di Sera '81

Another hockey tournament has gone by and much to my surprise there were no
major complaints to contend with, thanks guys! The only concern was that the
times on the Saturday were too late. For the 2002 tournament I will have the
tournament over by 2pm on the Saturday and hopefully all games will be over
by 9pm on Friday (more time for pub night).

'81 regained the A division championship after being beaten the year before.

Unfortunately the game sheets for the finals of divisions C and D were lost in a
move and I can't remember who won. Please e-mail me if your team won.

It was great to see 3 teams from the 1990's come out for the first time. I hope
they will be back for years to come. The 2002 tournament will be increased to 16
teams. If your year has not been in the tournament before or has dropped out,
get a team together, you won’t be sorry!

The 2002 hockey tournament is being held at Beatrice Ice Gardens at York
University on May 3-4. As always we will have the Friday pub at the Blade and
Firken.

Come out and catch up with old friends, tell some lies and have a beer.

Please contact me at with your team entry ASAP at e-mail disera@sympatico.ca


